
Dear Warhawks: 

The UW-Whitewater United Way Workplace Giving Campaign is now underway. United Way 
works with local programs and organizations to support the health, education, and financial 

stability of every person in our communities. We introduced our 2019 Campaign with a message 

of "Creating Opportunity." We highlighted that our funding and support helps create 
opportunities across our communities - for nonprofits to maintain financial stability and 
effectively run their programs, for non-profit staff to network and collaborate with one another, 

for community members to find volunteer opportunities, for businesses and individuals to join 
our bold mission, and for people in our communities to thrive. 

As a result of very successful fundraising during our 2019 campaign and for our 2020 COVID-19 
relief fund, our United Way allocated our highest-ever level of funding to the LOCAL nonprofits, 
school districts, organizations and programs noted below. In total, we are allocating $302,518 in 
support throughout 2020! 

Our 2020 Campaign will continue creating opportunities for our communities, because that is at 

the heart of what we do, and who we are as an organization. We are always looking for any and 
all ways to uphold our mission to fight for the health, education and financial stability of every 
person in our communities. And that fight is needed now more than ever. 

Thank you very much to those who donated in 2019 and in previous campaigns. Our goal for 

the 2020 campaign is to continue to increase our contribution amount. We hope you will 
continue to support United Way's important work to strengthen our communities and create 

opportunities for all. 

The 2019-2020 UWJNWC Annual Report is available at http://uwjnwc.com. The annual report 
provides details about the positive impact of our contributions on Jefferson and North Walworth 
Counties. If you have any questions about United Way, feel free to send an email to 
wilderms@uww.edu. 

For those that would like to donate via payroll deduction, cash or by check please go to 
https://uwwhitewater.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV 3kf724dofqS9bA V. 

For those that would like to donate via credit or debit card can do so by going to 
https:1/uwinwc.com/qet-involved/qivel. Please remember to mark "UWW" as your organization 
on this from so UWW gets credit for your donation. 

Thank you again for your generosity. 

Best regards, 

ktJ� 
Susan Wildermuth 
UW-W United Way Campaign Manager 

Dwight C. Watson 
Chancellor 


